
Hart County Library 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
June 28, 2011   
CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order by Nancy Clark, Chairperson, at 11:06 a.m. 
PRESENT:  Mary Carter, Nancy Clark, Ann Roedler, Morene Sokol and Meridy Wright, Board Members; Richard Sanders, Library Director; and Tia Athens, Friends of the Library.         
MINUTES:  The minutes from the May 10th meeting were read and approved with one correction (Nancy Clark was not present at the May 10, 2011 meeting).        
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Total of cash available was $15,879.49 in Pinnacle Bank account.  The Bank of America account is now cancelled.  Total of reserve amount was $12,663.09 in the GA Fund account.    
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
· See submitted report from the library director.  

· 70 new library patrons in May.       

· Total of 9350 active PINES patrons in May.               
· Circulation was down in May from April.  Internet usage was down in May from April.  Pines Loans were up during May.              

OLD BUSINESS:  
· Richard updated the board on the budget.

· Richard explained that Cece Rettiger, Assistant Library Director, will begin part-time on July 1st.  She will be paid at half her current full-time salary, plus benefits.   

NEW BUSINESS:  
· Richard reported that Kim Rucker, Children’s Librarian (part-time + benefits), e-mailed her resignation letter to him on June 13 (while Richard was on vacation) and gave only a 4-day notice.  Another employee is currently performing the Children’s Librarian responsibilities.
· Richard went over the Initial and Final Budget for 2011.  Motion was made and approved to approve this Initial and Final Budget for 2011.

· Richard presented the Initial Budget for 2012.  Richard answered several questions from the Board.  Motion was made and approved to approve this Initial Budget for 2012.  

FRIENDS OF LIBRARY REPORT:  
· Tia Athens gave an update on the many activities of the Friends of the Library.  

· Tia stated that there was a wonderful attendance for author Terry Kay’s book signing on Sunday, June 5th.  The FOL hope to host another book signing of his when his new book is released in the Fall.    
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

· Motion was made and approved to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel issues. 

· Executive session began at 11:45 am and completed at 12:06 pm.   

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 12:07 p.m.      

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Roedler

Secretary 
